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SITUATION 
The SRHD Community Health Division applied for and received a one-time FPHS funding request to purchase an Electric 
Vehicle (EV).  
 

BACKGROUND 
As of January 1, 2018, the SRHD made the decision to no longer allow employees to transport clients, creating a barrier in 
access to care for some clients. To reduce this barrier the HIV Case Management team was awarded an EV from Avista in 
2019. The conditions of the work the team performs have changed since receiving the first EV. Spokane housing rental 
prices have soared, forcing many of the low-income clients to seek housing outside the downtown area. The team is 
unable to use the current EV to pick up clients in the further areas and get them to their health appointments because of 
the low mileage range on a charge.  This has created a need for an additional vehicle with a further mileage range to 
perform their jobs efficiently and connect/keep clients in care. These individuals face transportation disparities with the 
lack of bus routes and ride share programs that do not consistently accept the ride requests in communities outside the 
city creating missed appointments. In addition, some individuals require transportation assistance because they do not 
drive, do not have a car or access to public transportation, suffer from a mental illness that limits their ability to use public 
transportation, require extra help keeping their appointments, or cannot afford the costs associated with transportation 
to a provider.  Medical transportation to public and private services is essential to healthier outcomes for people living 
with HIV/AIDs and those at high risk of getting HIV/STDs. 
 
COST ASSESSMENT 
The new vehicle is estimated to cost approximately $56,812.44.  See the table below for a breakout of the costs. 
Breakdown of cost:       
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
It is requested the SRHD BOH approve the purchase of the Electronic Vehicle to ensure continuity of care for the individuals 
served in HIV Case Management.  The purchase of the vehicle is covered by one-time FPHS funds.  


